June 2022 President's Message

Important Reminder: Please mark your ball. There have been several mishaps lately in this regard. It is a two-stroke penalty if you hit the wrong ball.

Tournament Survey

If you haven't filled out the survey regarding tournaments, please do so by June 5 so that we can tabulate the results and discuss at the June 8 Board meeting. Just follow this link: https://form.jotform.com/221377782799172

Congratulations to our LPGA Amateur Championship Finals Qualifiers



Joan Chyall, Sally Drennen, Sharon Kreutzen and Cathe Kropp represented SaddleBrooke and Tucson well in the Western Championship Qualifier at the very challenging Southern Dunes Golf Club in Maricopa on May 6 and 7. Joan (pictured) won first place gross in the second flight. In the third flight, Cathe won third place net. Joan and Cathe qualified to play in the 2022 Championship Finals. Well done, ladies!

Charity Update

We will continue to leave the box outside the ladies' restroom for the CASA read-along book program through the summer. Please donate two copies of the same book for the read-along. This enables separated parents and children to

read a book together over the phone. Books for ages 4-10 would be great. Single copies will also be accepted.

Your Handicap Index

Remember to post the <u>same day you play</u>. Here is a link to what you should know about the Handicap Index from the USGA:

https://www.usga.org/content/dam/usga/pdf/Handicap/10 Things to Know Handicap_Index.pdf

Upcoming Important Dates

June 8 SBWGA Board Meeting at 8:30 in Coyote Room

June 14 SaddleBrooke Women's Classic at SaddleBrooke Ranch

July 12 Member/Guest Day

<u>June Tuesday Play Days</u>

lune 7	Pick Your Partner - 2 person	shamble
juile /		3110111010

June 21 ACE DAY June 28 Net O.N.E June 28 Net O.N.E.S – Individual

Red, White & Blue – 4-person team game July 5

Thank You to our June Sponsors

Fairway Cooling & Heating First Inspection Lexus of Tucson AIM Mail Center

Thank you for your support!

Happy Birthday to:

Stewart	Lynn	1-Jun
Eakin	Takeyo	8-Jun
Fitzpatrick	Sherry	9-Jun
Bakos	Peggy	9-Jun
Fick	Judy	10-Jun
Tupa	Vernie	12-Jun
Sullivan	Kay	14-Jun
Ingold	Laura	16-Jun
McClelland	Lee Anne	17-Jun
Crowder	DeDe	18-Jun
Entz	Francie	18-Jun
Kastelic	Sylvia	18-Jun
Holmes	Thresa	25-Jun
Manges	Bobbie (H)	26-Jun
Frizzell	Carol	27-Jun
DeMerritt	Kathy	30-Jun

The Rudest Things You Should Never Do on the Golf Course

There are 35 rudest things and I will be reminding you of them in the coming months. Here are the third 5. **NEVER**:

- 11. Cheat: It's a game: What's the point of playing if you're going to cheat at it?
- 12. Bring spectators to watch: Specifically, family members. I think this is only a problem if you don't ask your playing partners if they're OK with it first. Remember, a round of golf is a shared activity.
- 13. Walk in other players' line: Don't walk in my line it's super inconsiderate.
- 14. Complain after every bad shot: The rest of us don't actually care that much about it.
- 15. Stand behind other players on the tee box: Stay out of people's periphery vision, especially if you're fidgety.

Read more at: https://golf.com/instruction/rules/golf-etiquette-rude-things-rules/

SBWGA Board of Directors

The next board meeting will be June 8 at 8:30 in the Coyote Room North. Please email me if you are going to attend as that room can accommodate only a few extra people. Draft agenda is attached.

The 2022 board email address, <u>sbwgaboard2022@gmail.com</u>, is also posted at the bottom of the Home page of the web site. We welcome your questions or comments at any time.

My thought for the month is from Jack Nicklaus:

"Confidence is the most important single factor in this game (golf), and no matter how great your natural talent, there is only one way to obtain and sustain it: work."

If you are traveling this summer, be safe, enjoy new sites, visit with family and friends, learn something new, rest and relax and return renewed to SaddleBrooke.

Ann Stonecipher
Annrichards1013@gmail.com
520-247-3048